Data Submitted (UTC 11): 3/8/2024 8:21:14 PM

First name: Nancy

Last name: Campbell

Organization:

Title:

Comments: PLEASE! Do NOT change the permit rules for unauthorized cabins in designated Wilderness lands
in Alaska (or anywhere, for that matter).

The WHOLE purpose of saving wilderness lands is just that -- WILDERNESS. The unauthorized cabins were
grandfathered in, with owners allowed to keep the cabins until the last remaining immediate family member were
to pass away.

But now suddenly you want to change that? You want to say "yeah, we were just kidding"?

Why this about face? Is it pressure from cabin owners? Pressure from their friends in high places? Pressure
from wealthy friends? What is it?

I am so beyond tired of having both government and private sector companies do this: pretend to do something,
make promises and policies giving assurances, then turning around and doing whatever they want -- which is

never in favor of the American public.

Do NOT. Do NOT. Do NOT approve or implement a change that allows the owners of unauthorized cabin to
extend or pass ownership like this. STICK TO YOUR WORD. STICK TO THE ORIGINAL PLAN.

Not only is there no need to change this rule, there is more need now than ever to enforce it. With wilderness
areas under constant attack from wealthy, politically-connected developers and property owners, America is
headed down a path of losing a huge chunk of our natural areas.

Do NOT do this!

Regards,



